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Term 1 Week 4: Friday 19th February 2021 

Clarence District Swimming Carnival 

A Tradition of Excellence 

Dates  to remember: 
 

Wed 24th Feb—Badge ceremony 
 

Thur 25th Feb—School Photos 
 

Fri 26th Feb—School Photos 
 

Tues 9th March—P & C Meeting 
6.30pm 

Well done to our swimmers who represented 
the school in the Clarence District Swimming 
Carnival. The GPS swimming caps looked fan-
tastic on the swimmers. A big thank you to our 
school P&C for supporting the funding of these 

caps. Go team GPS! 

CANTEEN ONLY OPEN 3 DAYS A WEEK 
It is with deep regret that we advise that the Grafton Public School Canteen will cease to 
operate on a full time basis as at the end of this week. The canteen will only be operating 
Wednesday-Friday from Week 5. Primary canteen will be open recess and lunchtime Wed-
Fri. Infants will be order only for recess and lunch Wed-Fri, and canteen day for the K-2 chil-
dren to take money to buy recess and lunchtime treats will be on a Wednesday.The same 
canteen menu will still be available Wednesday-Friday. 
Our wonderful canteen ladies, Vivi and Jodie, were saddened to have to make the difficult 
decision but the start of the week was just not economical for them. Sometimes on a Mon-
day and Tuesday they were getting only 1 lunch order. They apologise for any inconven-
ience that the new opening hours may cause. 
We thank our families for their continued support of our canteen as it such a valuable asset 
to our school. 

http://www.graftonpublicschool.com.au/calendar.html
http://www.graftonpublicschool.com.au/


Infants Campus update 

Here is some important information regarding School Photos, which will be taken on Thursday 25th February and 
Friday 26th February. 
Individualised School Photo envelopes have been handed out to all students. All envelopes must be returned to 
class teachers anytime on or before the 25th. Orders can be made online or with cash payment (no cheques ac-
cepted). Spare order envelopes for additional orders are available from the office. 
We will be publishing a photography schedule closer to the date, with approximate times only, so that parents 
know which morning to have their children looking extra gorgeous. All students are asked to wear full school uni-
form, including black shoes. No sports uniforms please. 
If you would like a sibling photo order envelope, these can be obtained from either office. Do not hand this sib-
ling order in prior to photo day. Sibling photos will be taken in the hall at the Primary Campus before school from 
8am to 8.45am on Thursday 25th February. These are only available for students at GPS and are ordered on the 
day by taking your completed envelope with you to the school hall for a “join the queue” system. 
Special group shots will also be taken (school leaders, band, dance etc) however these do not need to be ordered 
until the proof shots come back for viewing after photo day and this will be advertised further in the newsletter 
when the time comes. 
This photo company offers the following Family Discount: Order three or more student packs and you can receive 
your sibling photo pack for free by simply marking the sibling order envelope “Family Discount—Free”. 

Our new 4/5 Aboriginal Didge group 

had their first lesson with Dean Loads-

man this week. 

We can’t wait to see and hear them 

progress throughout the year. 

Has anyone lost any keys? 

We have had some keys handed in at our Infants Office. 

Please contact us and describe them so they can be returned to their owner. 

The teachers on the Mary St Campus are enjoying getting to know their new classes and have commented on 
how well the students have settled into the new year. The K-2 staff have completed professional learning in a 
new phonics based program 'Initialit', which is designed to explicitly teach students letter-sounds to assist 
them in reading and spelling skills. Teachers have been working individually with each student to assess their 
literacy skills in order to gain an understanding of each child's targeted literacy needs. This information will 
assist teachers in planning literacy lessons that are catered for your child. We are looking forward to another 
great year of learning. 



Thank you to our wonderful P&C who recently 
purchased a class set of ukuleles for the enjoy-
ment of our primary students. Today all students 
in year 3 to 6 started Creative and Performing 
Arts (CAPA) groups. 4JP loved strumming along 
on the new instruments. 

Choral activities are still restricted due to Covid Guidelines at this point in time. We are 
hoping that these restrictions will be lifted in the not too distant future. At the moment, 
we are unable to rehearse as an ensemble. 
Year 3-4 Choir: 
We are unable to begin our Stage 2 Choir until the current restrictions are altered. As 
soon as we know more, we will let you know. 
Year 5-6 Choir: 
Students from last year's program were asked, today, if they wish to continue. If they 
were in the program last year and are intending to be involved in 2021, there will be no 
need to audition. 
Students wishing to audition for the first time have been put on a list. Mr Salter will be 
holding these auditions in the next couple of weeks. 
Students who are in the Senior Choir are eligible to attend our Performing Arts Tour. An 
information package has been handed out. Mr Salter will be placing accompaniments and 
repertoire in a folder on the server that students can copy to a thumb drive. He will in-
form students when this is available. This will allow senior choir members to learn and re-
hearse the songs at home until we can rehearse together again as a choir. 
There will be a yearly fee of $20 to be part of our choral programs. This fee covers some 
of the costs incurred. We will invoice students when rehearsals commence. We will let you 
know when this can be paid. 

Choir News 



 
 
 
 
Grade Information Sessions 

Grade information sessions will be held in Week 6 with some COVID modifications.  With current restrictions 

meaning parents haven’t had a chance to come into the school during school hours (unless essential or for 

meetings), our P&C thought it was an important step to ensure a smooth transition for students (and parents) 

into a new grade and so parents who are new to the school have the opportunity to meet other parents. This is a 

great opportunity to meet school executive, your child’s teacher and get important information regarding grade 

organisation and routines. We would appreciate you abiding by the set times and not staying later or arriving 

earlier as this is part of our COVID safety plan. 

The meet and greet information sessions on our Infants Campus will take place on Tuesday 2nd March and there 

will be a free BBQ operating so that after you listen to the important grade information from the executive, you 

will be able to enjoy a sausage sandwich whilst you mingle with staff and parents from your child’s year group, 

always remembering to social distance. 

Year 2 session: 3.15pm till 4.15pm  

Year 1 session: 4.15pm till 5.15pm 

Kindergarten: 5.30pm till 6.30pm. 

The meet and greet information sessions on our Primary campus will be held on Thursday 4th March under the 

COLA (outside the school hall). Afternoon tea will be provided for the brief time available to chat to other 

parents. 

Year 3 and Year 4 will be meeting at 3:15-3:45pm with a brief information talk from Assistant Principal, Mr 

Taylor. Year 5 and 6 at 3:45-4:15pm with a brief information talk from Rel Assistant Principal, Miss Chapman.  

Parent Teacher interviews will be held during the second half of Term 1 where you will have an opportunity for 

a one on one discussion with your child’s teacher.  

  

Fees 

All students are being invoiced for their applicable fees and an invoice will be posted home in Week 5. 

Major excursions will be invoiced once an attendance list is finalised. If you are intending for your child to 

attend one (or more) of these major excursions and wish to start budgeting and paying it off now, this is not a 

problem and is strongly encouraged. All excursions must be paid in full at least a fortnight prior to 

departure or the student may not be allowed to attend. If a family is experiencing financial difficulty, it is 

important that you speak to us early as the above prepaid rule will be strictly adhered to. Please speak to Miss 

Karen in the office. 

Payment can be made in cash, cheque, by EFTPOS at our Primary office, or online through our Parent Online 

Payments link on our website. If you wish to pay the invoiced fees one at a time, all at once or make a payment 

plan of a certain amount each fortnight that is fine. As we are all aware, COVID caused the cancellation of 

many of our activities in 2020. A lot of payments were refunded to families and placed “in credit” or what our 

system terms Fees In Advance/Unallocated Credit.  This years fees can be paid by your Fess In Advance but it 

is not an automatic process. Please advise the office if you wish to use your Fees in Advance.  

All families who pay their voluntary school contribution fee in Term 1 will go in to the draw for a $150 

voucher at Lowes to help with school uniform purchases. 

Just a reminder from last week... 



Reminder: Daily Examiner Hockey 

Grafton Hockey Association will once again be hosting the DEX Shield Competition. 

Students participate in a three-week round robin starting Thursday 25th February and finishing Thursday 

11th March.  Matches will hit off from 4pm for Years 1 & 2, Years 3 & 4 will play at 4:40pm and Years 5 & 

6 at 5:20pm.  There is no cost and sticks can be supplied if needed.  Mouth guards and shin pads must be 

worn.  As this is not a Grafton Public School event, children must be supervised by a parent/carer. 

Interested students are to add their names to the nomination sheets on the notice boards near the 

staffroom by Wednesday 17th February.  Infants nominations can be phoned through to either office. 
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